
THE CHURCH OF ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA 

538 University Ave        PO Box 969 

Hot Springs, SD  www.StAnthonyHotSprings.org 

 

Parish Pastoral Staff 

Pastor:   Fr. Collins Igwilo      office#    605/745-3393  

     after hours / emergency #       605/745-3278              

CIgwilo@DioRC.org   

Deacons:     Dn. Tom Adams      605/890-0069 

      Dn. Craig Pearson      605/891-9164 

Office Information 

Hours:     Mon.-Fri., 8A-5P      (closed for lunch 12-1)             

Bookkeeper/Secretary    Susie Hayes   605/745-3393 

  SoHillsCatholic@GWTC.net               

 

WEEKLY CALENDAR & MASS INTENTIONS 

ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA, HOT SPRINGS 

Third Week in Ordinary Time 
                 (Father Collins Igwilo in Custer)  

1/22   Mon.     7:00A   Holy Communion outside Mass 

             10:00A   Rosary Cenacle 

1/23   Tues.     7:00A   Most Holy Rosary & LHs: MP  

                            

1/24   Wed.   7:00A   LHs: Office of Readings & MP 

          4:00P  Youth Program (Pre-K – 4) 

          6:00P  Youth Group (5-12) meal @ 6:00 

            followed by class @ 6:30  

                       6:30P  Open Hearts with Deacon Craig  

   

1/25 Thurs.  7:00A   Most Holy Rosary & LHs: MP 

1/26    Fri.    7:00A   LHs: Office of Readings & MP  

1/27   Sat.     7:30A   LHs: MP followed by Eucharistic 

Adoration(1hr) 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

1/28   Sun.   10:30A   Mass (Int.: Jim & Cleta 

Weisbeck in celebration of 58th Wedding Anniversary) 

 ~CDA monthly meeting after Mass~  

  

       
  Be sure to check out the new St. Anthony of            

Padua Catholic Church Facebook page! 

 

St Anthony Parish Monthly Social events after 

Mass: 

1st Sunday = Parish Potluck – bring a dish to share 

3rd Sunday = Coffee & Rolls – sponsored by Catholic 

   Daughters of America   
 

                       St Anthony Parish LIBRARY 

Explore our  LIBRARY ~ we are blessed with a vast 

variety of Religious and Spiritual books, tapes, CDs, 

DVDs and even some VHS and cassette tapes. If you 

have any books or things you would like to donate to the 

library, just drop them by the office. Thank you! 
 

 

Weekly Collection 1/13 – 1/19, 2024   TOTAL = $5,276.17 

 (Online giving of $717.17 is included in total above) 

General Collection        $ 4,986.17    Major Capital Fund $        7.00 

Adopt-A-Seminarian     $    117.00    Major Mercy Fund   $        3.00 

Christmas           $     95.00     Votive Candles         $      18.00 

Sol of Mary               $      50.00      

    {Note: Avg. $4,289/week needed for FY24 budgeted income.} 

 Year to Date Totals –             July 1 – January 19, 2024 
FUND    INCOME EXPENSE 

General Fund          $ 118,702.62          $  112,934.08 

Major Capital Fund         $ 127,739.11          $  140,578.12 

   (large portion of the Capital income/expense is from roof repair)   

Major Mercy Fund            $   2,167.91            $    1,852.97 

          (includes summer meals) 

Adopt-A-Seminarian   $   2,103.96         --- 

  (Annual Parish goal for Adopt-A-Seminarian is $2700) 
 

Pray ~ Pray ~ Pray 

 

January devotion is : “Holy Name of Jesus”   
“that at the name of Jesus every knee should bend, of those in 
heaven and on earth and under the earth, and every tongue 
confess that Jesus Christ is Lord to the glory of God the 
Father.”             ~ Philippians 2:10-11 

 

Never underestimate the power of prayer!! 
If you or someone you know is in need of prayers, please 

submit their name to the office and we will list them in the 

bulletin for 3 months. They can be relisted for an additional 

3 months if requested. 

For the personal intentions of: Gail Bisser, Kristine Bogner, 

Bill Christman, Earn Colgan, Pam Delk & family, Tonya 

Daunt, Kim Ford, Dcn. Jim Hayes, Bob Heiser, Shirley Hill, 

Pat Hupp, Ed Madigan, Bishop Peter Muhich, David Preuhs, 

Marion Revell, Lee Roberts & family, Brenna Schmit, Shirley 

Sieg, Helaine Theisen, Fr. Andrzej Wyrostek, and all residents 

of Pine Hills RC, Seven Sisters LC, the State Vets Home, and 

the VA campus in HS.  

For the Repose of the Souls of: Lee Beem†, Rob Delk†, 

Diane Gross†, Lawrence Larson†, Larry Roberts†, Robert 

Wilson†. 

 

DID YOU KNOW WE HAVE A HOMEBOUND MINISTRY?? If 
you know of anyone who is homebound and would like to 
have someone bring them the Holy Eucharist, please let 
Deacon Craig know and he can assign a  Eucharistic Minister 
to them. 
 

In Power of Prayer: Thank you to ALL for your generous 
prayers and rosaries for the successful surgery for 
Marian Revell. Final Pathology report stated, “All 
benign”!  THANK YOU!!! 
 

 

Give Electronically! www.StAnthonyHotSprings.org/give 

Create a profile with an e-mail address and a password, set-up a 

way to give, and begin giving electronically.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stanthonyhotsprings.org/
mailto:CIgwilo@DioRC.org
mailto:SoHillsCatholic@GWTC.net
http://www.stanthonyhotsprings.org/give


Upcoming EvEnts – mark yoUr 

calEndars 

 

Catholics Building on Faith is partnered with 

Habitat for Humanity: Please consider making a 

pledge to this extraordinary cause. You can give through 

your time & talent, your prayers, and/or your monetary 

pledge.  Thank you for helping us to reach our goal! 

Pledge cards are on the table in the Gathering Space. 

 

Education Contest: The Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas – Court of Our Lady of Lourdes #2056 is 

proud to announce the 2024 National Education Contest. 

The themes of this year’s contest are: “God’s Love and 

kindness will shine upon us like the sun that rises in the 

sky” ~Luke 1:78   OR   “How does my love shine for 

others?”  Entries must be received by February 21, 

2024. See contest rules – posted on the bulletin board in 

the gathering space. 
 

 
Sacred Linen Ministry – Training:   We will have a special 

training for those who wish to join the Sacred Linen Ministry. 

Training will be on Wednesday, January 31 at 9:00am. If 

you are interested, please contact Susie in the office. 745-

3393. 

 
A SAFE ENVIRONMENT 

FOR CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE 

The Catholic Diocese of Rapid City is firmly committed to creating 

and maintaining the safest possible environment for our children 

and young people. To report allegations of sexual abuse by church 

personnel, please contact the Victim Assistance Coordinator, 

Barbara Scherr. To ensure her independence in outreach to 

victims, she can be contacted at 605/209-3418 (mobile). The phone 

has caller ID and messaging features. All information will be treated 

confidentially. Alleged victims are advised of their right to report 

alleged abuse to civil authorities. The diocesan Sexual Misconduct 

Policy and the Code of Conduct are posted at 

www.RapidCityDiocese.org. In accordance with diocesan policy, 

all allegations of sexual misconduct involving children or young 

people and priests, deacons, lay employees, or volunteers serving 

the Diocese will be investigated. The Charter for the Protection of 

Children and Young People is posted at www.USCCB.org 

Stewardship Spot:  There is an urgency in today’s 
Gospel as Jesus calls His first disciples – Andrew and 
Simon, James and John. Each one follows Jesus 
immediately, unhesitatingly abandoning nets and boats 
and father and fellow-workers. To what is Jesus calling 
me – at this moment, in these circumstances? What will 
I need to abandon in order to follow Him? 
 
What do I do with my old palms? Please bring them into 

the church – we usually burn them and use the ash for Ash 

Wednesday. Remember – the palms are a blessed item and 

must be disposed of properly, so bring your old palms in and 

we will take care of them for you! ~ Thank You! 

THE CHURCH OF ST. JAMES 

310 3rd Ave 306 3rd Ave ~ PO Box 568       

Edgemont, SD          Shipping: 308 3rd Ave 

Bookkeeper: Dn. Tom Adams (605/662-7801 

       StJames@GoldenWest.net          (Office) 

 

WEEKLY CALENDAR & MASS INTENTIONS 

ST. JAMES THE APOSTLE, EDGEMONT 

   Fourth Sunday of Ordinary Time  

01/28   Sun.  2:00A Mass (Int: Pro-Populo)  
  

Potluck Sunday: Join us at St James every third Sunday 

for potluck dinner immediately following Mass. Bring a dish 

to share and your appetite, everyone is welcome!    
 

In the charity of your prayers: Margo Anderson, Lcpl 

Braden Grill, Judy Porter, Linda Tidball, and Georgia 

Trundle. 
 

Edgemont Food Bank: Donate non-perishable food items 

by bringing them to the church building (main entrance 

doors). Thank you! 

 

Feeding S.D. is distributing food/produce in Hot Springs at 

the Butler Park parking lot on Wed., Feb 14th , 11a-

12noon, and in Edgemont at the Hillcrest Apts. on Wed., 

Feb 21st, 10:30-11:30a. Contact Feeding SD (605/348-

2689) for more information. Please contact Kay B. 

(605/891-5030) if you would like to volunteer or have any 

questions. 

 

   Eucharistic Revival NEWs 
 

Visit www.EucharisticRevival.org for more information  

 

Eucharistic Gems~  This most high and adorable Sacrament 

is the health of body and soul, the remedy for every spiritual 

disease. By it my vices are cured, my passions bridled, my 

temptations overcome or diminished; grace is poured out 

more lavishly in my soul, budding virtue made to bloom, faith 

made firm, hope strengthened and love set afire and spread 

abroad.     ~Thomas A Kempis 

Sweet heart of my Jesus, grant I may ever love thee more! 

 

 

FORMED: Our cluster of parishes has a subscription to  

FORMED, which is loaded with Catholic content that you can 

view simply by going to ww.snblackhills.formed.org, finding 

St. Anthony of Padua, Hot Springs, SD as your parish, and 

then sign in with your name and email address. FORMED is 

free to use as the parish pays for your subscription. 

 

Annual Contribution Statements:  Your annual 

contribution statements have been mailed out. The IRS 

requires us to send a statement to anyone who has contributed 

more than $250.00. If you did not receive your statement, or 

are under the $250 but would like a statemnet – Please contact 

Susie at the office. 

http://www.rapidcitydiocese.org/
http://www.usccb.org/
mailto:StJames@GoldenWest.net
http://www.eucharisticrevival.org/

